Dear Sophomore,

Welcome to the new semester and to your IDC United States Experience class.  This year I’ll be working with faculty and students enrolled in the IDC 200 classes, so first order for the term is to say, “Welcome back!”

In the Bellarmine Catalog, you’ll find a description of this component of your Core:  The U.S. Experience course is designed to focus on an important issue connected with the history and nature of U.S. culture. Each course offering is studied through approaches provided by more than one discipline of thought.
The theme and content chosen by your instructor will integrate two or more academic disciplines.  In addition, you will be continuing to develop those seven skills from the Freshman Core. 

1. Recognize and practice deeper university-                                   level reading skills (e.g., analyzing, synthesizing, and evaluating written information).
2. Recognize and practice university-level critical thinking skills (e.g., articulating, critiquing, and supporting judgments).
3. Engage in productive small-group work.

4. Develop an active/interactive in-class learning style (e.g., leading and participating in seminar discussions).

5. Develop effective oral and written (both formal and informal) communication skills.

6. Reflect on, and self-evaluate, your experience (both in terms of skill and content).

7. Integrate the University’s technology resources into your learning practices. 
8. Develop an understanding of Catholic social justice is a goal of the entire IDC experience, and largely the focus of Senior Seminar.
The reading requirements for the class are important to take seriously. The writing requirement for the class includes a minimum of 15 pages, of which one is a 7-10 page research paper (excluding the bibliography).  All students are expected to purchase and use The Longman Writer’s Companion for guidelines for grammar, composition, and research writing.
Developing an understanding of social justice in the Catholic tradition is one goal of the IDC Core.  If you are unfamiliar with the tenets of social justice, you may enjoy exploring this website on social justice http://www.osjspm.org/cst/csted.htm. Consider taking an active role in the life of the community through volunteering in the community, through reading the newspaper daily, and through knowing the issues that are critical to the U. S. Service learning may be part of this class as a way to extend the concepts and theme for the semester. 

Best wishes for this semester.  Please let me know if I may be of assistance to you.

Sincerely,

Mary Ellen Pike, RN, MSN, MA
Assistant Professor, Lansing School of Nursing and Health Sciences 

Sophomore IDC Coordinator
Miles Hall 206    452-8265 (Office)
